
  

UPCOMING EVENTS >>> 

 

 

 
 

 
 

October 3, 2024 
No School for Students – Professional 
Day 
 
October 7, 2024 
Murray PACT Meeting 
5:00pm – 6:30pm 
 
October 8, 2024 
Murray PTO Meeting 
6:00pm – 7:15pm 
 
October 10, 2024 
Family/Teacher Conferences 
4:00pm – 7:00pm 
 
October 15, 2024 
Family/Teacher Conferences 
4:00pm – 7:00pm 
 
October 17-18, 2024 
No School – State-wide Teacher 
Meetings 
 
October 30, 2024 
Picture Retakes 
 
November 4, 2024 
Murray PACT Meeting 
5:00pm – 6:30pm 
 
November 7, 2024 
End of First Quarter 
 
November 8, 2024 
No School – Professional Day 
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Every successful individual knows that his or her achievement depends on a community of 
persons working together.  Paul Ryan 

 
It takes all of us working together as a community to support our Murray scholars as they grow 
and excel.  One of the ways we can support this growth is through connecting.  We have our fall 
conferences coming up.  This is a wonderful opportunity to sit down and have a brief conversation 
that is tailored to your child and their success at school and in the classroom.  Please reach out to 
Ms. Folkema with any questions at stefanie.folkema@spps.org.   
You can use this link to sign up - https://murray.spps.org/families/conferences   

 
Conference dates are -  
Thursday, October, 10 from 4PM-7PM 

Tuesday, October 15 from 4PM-7PM 

 
I am committing the rest of this cover page to a message from our retiring Assistant Principal, Ms. 
Michelle Bierman.  She wanted to share some words with our community as she prepares to 
begin a new chapter in her life. 
 

Dear Murray Families and Community Members: 
 

As Principal McKenzie announced last week, I am retiring from my position as Assistant Principal 
with Saint Paul Public Schools.  My last day will be October 29, 2024. 
 

I have worked in many roles during my 27 plus years in SPPS.  My greatest joy has been directly 
working with families and students.  I have spent over 6 years at Murray Middle School and am 
grateful for the trust you instilled in me and Murray to work with your children.  It has been a 
privilege.  I will miss the day-to-day interactions, daily accomplishments of our students, and even 
the good-natured shenanigans of Murray's 6th -8th graders.   
 

My next chapter will be establishing in and out of school Homework Help Centers, working as a 
mediator with our community and court system, and spending more time on my hobby, 
performing stand-up comedy at local clubs. 
 

Thank you again for entrusting your children with Murray Middle School. 
 

In partnership, 
 

Your co-pilot 
Ms. Bierman aka Ms. B. 

 
Celebrations: 
#Pilotprops of the week! Mr. Klemme would like to celebrate Leonte High-Town. Leonte is 
showing grit and perseverance when attacking new math that he’s not comfortable with. He is 
gaining confidence and is a leader in the room. 
#Pilotprops of the week! Ms. Steinhoff would like to celebrate Maddy Ronning Mac Bride. I am 
celebrating Maddy because she shows up to class every day with a smile on her face ready to 
learn! She is inquisitive, is always looking to improve herself in both her reading and writing skills 
and makes sure that she and her classmates are following the Murray way of staying respectful, 
responsible and safe! Keep up the great work, Maddy! 
#Pilotprops of the week! Mr. Chase would like to celebrate Peace Star. Peace Star is my 
nomination as he has personified the norm in our classroom of sharing his understanding so 
others can learn. Keep up the great work! 
 
Your Co-Pilot, 

 
Jamin McKenzie 

Principal, Murray Middle School 
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Sixth Grade 

 
Math with Mr. Lee: 
Dear Parents and Families, 

 
We’ve kicked off our first unit in Math 
6, focusing on factors and multiples. 
Please remind your child to charge 
their iPads at home daily, as we use 
them for Success Maker—a 12-
minute daily activity to strengthen 
foundational skills. You can also 
check the Schoology app for any 
missing assignments. 

 
If you have any questions or 
concerns, feel free to contact me at 
michael.lee@spps.org. 
 
Minnesota Studies with Mr. 
Kareem and Ms. Pfeiffer: 
In 6th grade Minnesota Studies, we 
are looking at factors that brought 
people to Minnesota from all around 
the world over the past couple 
hundred years.  Students learned the 
geographic terms 'push factor' and 
'pull factor' and spent some time 
looking at why different immigrant 
groups had different reasons for 
coming to the state.  They also 
began working with their text, 
'Norther Lights,' to read about and 
chart out some specific stories of 
immigrants to Minnesota. 
 

Seventh Grade 
 

Science with Ms. Dooley and Mr. 
Altringer: 
The 7th grade Life Science classes 
took a trip to the Belwin Outdoor 
Science area to study water 
ecosystems.  We are waiting for our 
trout eggs to arrive in a few weeks 
and are studying what they will need 
when we release them next spring. 
Between November and May, we'll 
watch as the eggs hatch and the 
trout grow.  We’ll also study more 
about what they need to live and 
thrive. 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Band/Orchestra 
 
All students should have their 
instruments now.  We are working on 
learning notes and concert music for 
the concert on December 17th at 6:30 
pm.  All music students are required 
to be at the concert.  Beginning Band 
and Orchestra are sounding great on 
their first notes!  Students should be 
taking their instrument home to 
practice at some point each week.   
 

Staff Spotlight 

 
 

Hello, my name is Adriana Cruz- 
Trevino. I am the attendance clerk in 
the main office. This is my sixth year 
here at Murray. My favorite part of 
being at Murray is getting to know 
our students and families.  Seeing 
our student’s smiles always 
brightens my day. 
 
I have a beautiful fourth grader who 
is a ball of living energy. I am an 
RNA, a registered nursing assistant. 
This allows me to take care of 
veterans during the holidays and 
summer. I am fluent in Spanish and I 
love to listen to music in Spanish. 
 
Fun fact about me. I have a tortoise.  
 
I like to spend my spare time with my 
daughter watching cartoons or going 
to the store and running errands. 
 
Please reach out with any Murray 
questions you may have. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

Staff Spotlight 

 
 
Hi, my name is Maria Telles and I am 
the Lead Clerk here at Murray Middle 
School. I have been with St. Paul 
Public Schools since 2006. This is my 
8th year at Murray. In the past, I’ve 
worked at an elementary, high school, 
and with the District in Human 
Resources, and I would have to say 
working with middle schoolers has 
been my all-time favorite. I am super 
excited for this new school year and 
how fabulous it is going for our 
students, families, and staff. 
 
Outside of working at Murray, I am 
pretty busy with my two teenage sons. 
One is a senior in high school that 
plays football, wrestling, and weight 
training. I also have a sophomore that 
loves to play soccer, basketball, and 
tennis. It brings me joy to be able to 
watch them play their sports. Apart 
from sports I love to spend time with 
family and friends. 
 
One thing that I think is important for 
our Murray families to know is that I 
am bi-lingual in Spanish, and I love 
using my Spanish language to help 
families, and students. 
 
Go Pilots! 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PTO Plant Sale 
 
https://murray-fall-plant-
sale.square.site/ 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Athletics 
 

Fall sports: Flag Football, Soccer & 
Volleyball! 
 
Practice: Monday – Thursday 
3:15 – 4:45 
Games are Mondays & Wednesdays 
 
Please register on RSchool 

 rSChool Today registration form link 

 
Attendance 

 
Student absences/tardies may be 
emailed or phoned into the 
attendance line: 
murrayattendance@spps.org 
651-744-5223  
Please state the student’s name, 
grade, date and the reason for the 
absence/tardy. 
 
Email or call each day the student is 
absent. If a phone call is made by a 
parent or legal guardian, then no 
written note is required as follow-up. 
You may also send a note with your 
child to bring to the office explaining 
their absence if you are not able to 
call. 
 
If your child needs to leave early for 
an appointment, send a note with 
your child to bring to the office that 
morning. They will then receive a 
pass to leave and be able to meet 
you in the office at the appointed 
time. A parent or legal guardian must 
come in to the office to sign the 
student out. 
 
Please remember if your child will be 
out for an extended period of time 
due to a family event, have your child 
come to the office for an ‘application 
for special leave”. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Adriana Cruz-Trevino 
Attendance Clerk 
 
 

Picture Day 
 
 
A few days after Picture Day 
View and order at 

JOSTENSPIX.COM 
 
Code:  FE202524 
 
Also Needed: 
Infinite Campus Unique Student ID 
 
See flyers attached 

Hello Murray Families, 
 
Thanks for your generosity so far in 
supporting our efforts. We are well 
on our way to having enough money 
to cover staff appreciation dinners 
during conferences this year. If you 
haven’t donated yet, please consider 
doing so by the end of next week. 
Our intention is to supply 2-3 meals 
on conference evenings throughout 
the year when the staff have to stay 
late. It is greatly appreciated by all at 
Murray. Cash donations can be 
given to Stefanie Folkema in the 
main office. To make things really 
easy, feel free to send Venmo 
donations @Lauren-Renner-1 (last 
four of phone number 9348). Should 
any donations not be used for meals 
this year, we will donate those funds 
back to the Murray PTO. Thanks for 
your consideration and making this 
possible for staff. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lauren Renner and Jenny McNattin 
(8th grade families) 

https://murray-fall-plant-sale.square.site/
https://murray-fall-plant-sale.square.site/
https://spps-ar.rschooltoday.com/
mailto:murrayattendance@spps.org


  

Counselors Corner 
Counselors 
Here are a few announcements from our counseling team. As a reminder, here is our contact information: 

• Ms. Justine Revermann - justine.revermann@spps.org - 651-744-7130: Student last names A-L 

• Ms. Stephanie Lee - stephanie.lee@spps.org - 651-744-3600: Student last names M-Z 

Therapy/counseling services with ChangeInc 

• If you are interested in your child seeing our school-based Mental health therapist, Ms. Sarah Beam, through our 
partnership with Change Inc, please contact your child’s school counselor. Sarah is at Murray every day and can 
have therapy appointments during the school day! She has an informational flier included in this newsletter. Please 
connect with a counselor or social worker to put in a referral for your child to work with Sarah, or to talk more about 
therapeutic options. 

Classroom lessons 

• Counselors have completed counselor classroom lessons for all grades. In our lessons, we talked about mental 
health, various supports at Murray, who to talk to with reporting or mental health concerns, and how to create a safe 
school. We also talked about personal learning plans for both 6th and 8th grade. You can log into Xello with your 
child to see more about their work and what they’ve added to their personal learning plan!  

Backpacks/school supplies 

• If you or your student are in need of a backpack or basic school supplies, please let a counselor know and we can 
get some supplies or a backpack for your student!  

Student GSA 

• Murray will be starting a GSA (Gender Sexuality Alliance) to create a safe space for LGBTQ+ students and allies to 
celebrate and talk about LGBTQ+ topics, events, and activities 

• Student sign up 
 https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfly_njDkto4hquzQaHyGg8N90VkBoju7Kq6hZ7b1LxJiGnWg/viewform 

Every Meal 
At Murray Middle School, we are excited to partner with Every Meal to offer a food bag program:  

• Free for all families & no qualifications required 

• Students and/or families can pick up food from the Murray food pantry - in the main office 

• Every Meal does not collect information from families; privacy is protected 

• Please contact Justine Revermann - Justine.Revermann@spps.org, 651-744-7130 or Stephanie Lee -
 Stephanie.Lee@spps.org or 651-744-3600 to participate or for more information. 

QR Code to sign up for EveryMeal Food Pantry so your student can pick up food items:  
Link here (same as QR Code): https://forms.gle/pAAq1HtTZxXNCm8cA  

 
 

mailto:justine.revermann@spps.org
mailto:stephanie.lee@spps.org
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfly_njDkto4hquzQaHyGg8N90VkBoju7Kq6hZ7b1LxJiGnWg/viewform
mailto:Stephanie.Lee@spps.org
https://forms.gle/pAAq1HtTZxXNCm8cA


  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  



  

 



  

 



  

 
 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 


